City of Franklin

316 Central Street
Franklin, NH 03235

Final Press Release
November 16, 2023

As of 3:00 PM on November 16, 2023, Fire Chief and Emergency Management Director Michael Foss has
declared that all residences and businesses on Central Street recently affected by the evacuation order on
November 15, 2023 are reopened.

Residents and businesses are allowed to return to their respective locations.

As an abundance of caution, residents and businesses are asked to call 9-1-1 should they detect an unfamiliar
odor, e.g., gasoline, etc. and report the matter. Additional questions may be directed to either the Franklin Fire
Department (603-934-2205) or the Franklin Police Department (603-934-2535).

The City of Franklin would like to sincerely thank all individuals who were evacuated for their cooperation and
patience.

Further, the City would also like to express their appreciation to the Franklin Fire Department: Franklin Police
Department: NH Fire Marshall’s Office: Franklin Municipal Services: Franklin Planning, Zoning, and Building
Department; NH Department of Environmental Services (DES); Franklin City Government; and US
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA).
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